
                       VERMONT SECRETARY OF STATE 
 OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION 

89 MAIN STREET, MONTPELIER, VT 
 VERMONT BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC 
  

UNAPPROVED MINUTES OF 
NOVEMBER 7, 2017 MEETING 

 
Present: Vernon Temple, D.C., Daniel Coane, Heather Rice, D.C., Benjamin King and 
James McDaniel, D.C.  Staff Present:  Gabriel Gilman, and Diane Lafaille. 
   
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:42 p.m. 
 
2. The minutes of the September 5, 2017 meeting were approved as written.     
 
3. Enforcement Report – This was tabled. 
 
 Closing Reports: 
 a. 2016-376 – This was presented for closure.  Mr. King moved, seconded by Mr. Coane, to 

reject this closing report..  The Board would like a rational to be provided in the summary that 
there was no evidence of unlicensed practice.  Approved. 

 
4. Other: 
 
 a. Dr. Kenneth Liebman submitted an email to the Board regarding scope of practice questions.  

The Board requested that legal counsel review this email and to make recommendations on 
how to proceed. 

 
 b. Krystn Perettine submitted an email to the Board regarding scope of practice questions.  The 

Board requested that legal counsel review this email and to make recommendations on how to 
proceed. 

 
 c. The Board discussed certain sections of the rules they would like to revisit during the rule 

making process. 
  
 d.   The Board’s next meeting is tentatively scheduled for January 23, 2018 to begin at 1:30 p.m. 
 
5. The Board adjourned at 3:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Diane Lafaille, Licensing Board Specialist 


